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University and National Technology Projects Company 
join forces to empower people with disabilities - Kuwait
In a groundbreaking partnership, officials from the 
university's main campus and its Kuwait branch convened 
with a delegation from the National Technology Projects 
Company (NTEC), an affiliate of the Public Investment 
Authority, and the Human Development and Construction 
Society. This pivotal meeting aimed to explore effective 
mechanisms for supporting programs dedicated to 
empowering individuals with disabilities.

President welcomed author Dr. Abdullah Nasser Al-
Ruwaished - Headquarters
President, Dr. Mohammed bin Ibrahim Al-Zakari, 
welcomed author Dr. Abdullah Nasser Al-Ruwaished, who 
presented him with a gift from businessman Ahmed bin 
Hamad Al-Daiib, a copy of the book "Al-Daiib Twins Under 
the Riyadh Sky. "Dr. Al-Zakari thanked Mr. Al-Daiib for the 
valuable gift, wishing him and Dr. Al-Ruwaished all the 
best in preparing more of these rich publications. 

The Arab Open University 
chives remarkable success in 
Round University Ranking 
2024 – Egypt
 In a testament to its 
unwavering commitment to 
excellence and innovation, 
The AOU Egypt has secured a 
distinguished position in the 
prestigious Round University 
Ranking 2024. This remarkable 
achievement reflects the 
university's dedication to 
providing high-quality 
education, fostering a vibrant 
research culture, and 
nurturing a supportive 
learning environment for its 
students.

The Open University in the  United Kingdom (OU) accredits MA translation program at The AOU Egypt - Egypt
The Open University in the United Kingdom has accredited the Master's program in Translation offered by The Arab 
Open University Egypt. This decision came during a visit by a delegation from the (OU) to the Cairo in the AOU-Egypt, 
where they were received by Prof. Mahmoud Abu Al-Nasr, President of The Arab Open University Egypt. The 
accreditation of this program reflects its high quality and adherence to international standards, making it a valuable 
asset for graduates seeking to advance their careers in the field of translation. The program is designed to equip 
students with the necessary skills and knowledge to excel in the translation industry, which is witnessing a growing 
demand for qualified professionals.

Visit of the Deputy Minister of Investment for 
Economic aAffairs to the Arab Open University 
– Riyadh, Saudi Arabia
AOU received Dr. Saad Al-Shahrani, Deputy 
Minister of Investment for Economic Affairs and 
Investment Studies, at its headquarters in 
Riyadh. The visit focused on reviewing the 
university's pioneering experience in the fields of 
education, entrepreneurship and innovation, 
scientific research, and training.
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Student Mohammed Tariq presents research paper at the International Conference on Electrical Engineering at the 
Military Technical College – Egypt
Mohammed Tariq Ali, a fourth-year student in the Faculty of Computer Studies, discussed his research paper at the 
14th International Conference on Electrical Engineering (ICEENG-14) as part of the activities of the International 
Scientific Conference of the Military Technical College. The research paper dealt with an analytical study of one of the 
latest data encryption algorithms. The paper received great attention from the conference participants due to its 
importance and the depth of its scientific content. The conference witnessed wide participation from researchers and 
specialists from various countries of the world, as 53 universities from 23 Arab and foreign countries participated. The 
International Scientific Conference of the Military Technical College is a leading platform that brings together 
academics and professionals to present and discuss the latest research and innovations in various engineering fields.

AOU receives delegation of the Higher Council of 
Universities’ media studies sector committee – Egypt
Prof. Mahmoud Abu El-Nasr, President of the University, 
received a delegation from the Higher Council of 
Universities' Media Studies Sector Committee, which 
included Prof. Hamdy Hassan, Prof. Hassan Emad Makkawi, 
and Mr. Mohamed Habib. The delegation also met with 
Prof. Mufid Shahab, Advisor to the President of the Board of 
Trustees of the Arab Open University, who welcomed the 
committee members and university guests. The 
delegation met with the University President and Prof. 
Normin Khader, Dean of Academic Programs in Media at 
the University. The delegation listened to a comprehensive 
explanation of the College of Media's plan to establish a 
postgraduate program in the college.

University participates in training program in 
cooperation with the education and training quality 
authority – Bahrain
A delegation from the Arab Open University, represented 
by Dr. Hisham Muhammad Ismail, Assistant President for 
Academic Affairs and Scientific Research, Ms. Sakina 
Nasser, Assistant President for Administrative and 
Financial Affairs, and Ms. Tanaji Ahmed, Head of the 
Quality Assurance and Accreditation Department, 
participated in an intensive training program in 
cooperation with the International Network of Quality 
Assurance Agencies in Higher Education (INQAAHE). The 
program included a series of sessions to achieve the 
objectives of promoting leading global practices in the 
field of internal and external quality.

AOU organizes event on the occasion of "World No 
Tobacco Day" - Dammam, Saudi Arabia
In line with the principle of community partnership to 
educate community members and activate "World No 
Tobacco Day", which falls on May 31, the university in 
Dammam organized an event, represented by the 
Admissions and Registration Department, in cooperation 
with the volunteer club "Replace It with a Siwak" initiative. 
This partnership came about based on what was agreed 
upon with Al Munthaka Markets in Sihat to set up a corner 
for the university to educate visitors about the dangers of 
smoking. The initiative received a positive interaction from 
all supermarket visitors, and everyone expressed their 
happiness and gratitude for the existence of such 
volunteer initiatives that contribute to spreading 
awareness to all members of society.

University meets with LOYAC Foundation to explore areas 
of joint cooperation – Kuwait
University President, Prof. Muhammad Sayed Muhammad, 
hosted Ms. Futoh Al-Dalali, a representative and member 
of the Board of Directors of LOYAC Foundation, and the 
heads of the administrative departments in the 
foundation, in the presence of the heads of the 
administrative departments in the university. The meeting 
aimed to discuss ways of joint cooperation between the 
two parties in signing a memorandum of understanding. 
The memorandum of understanding aims to unify the 
shared visions, values, and goals.
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Graduation ceremony for beneficiaries of the "Benaa" Charity Association for orphan care - Dammam, Saudi 
Arabia
Under the patronage of His Royal Highness Prince Saud bin Nayef bin Abdulaziz Al Saud, and within the framework of 
the partnership between the Arab Open University and the "Benaa" Charity Association for Orphan Care, the university 
was invited to participate in the graduation ceremony for its beneficiaries from all academic stages (high school, 
diploma, bachelor's, and master's degrees) for this year 1445 AH and the accompanying meetings of the ceremony. 
The university was honored as a partner and supporter of educational and training programs. His Royal Highness the 
Prince of the Eastern Region, Prince Saud bin Nayef, also honored the university for its effective role in providing 
educational opportunities for orphans and mothers of orphans during the celebration of the "Benaa" Charity 
Association for Orphan Care in the Eastern Region for the graduation of 500 graduates and mothers from the stages 
of high school, bachelor's and master's degrees from the beneficiaries of the association, in the Grand Conference 
Hall in the Emirate's Diwan. The honor was received by His Excellency Dr. Muhammad bin Othman Al-Saif, Director of 
the Arab Open University branch in Dammam and Al-Ahsa.

University participates in Career Guidance Forum - 
Medina, Saudi Arabia
The university in Medina participated in the "Your Path, 
Abilities, and Choice" career guidance forum, which was 
implemented by the General Directorate of Education at 
the Chamber of Commerce headquarters, with the 
participation of the Human Resources Fund "Hadaf" and 
more than educational institutions and government and 
private institutions that are concerned with qualifying and 
employing graduates. The forum aims to guide and direct 
students and graduates towards appropriate professional 
opportunities and motivate them to make the best use of 
their abilities, and to raise the level of awareness of the 
beneficiaries' interests and self-abilities and link them to 
all disciplines, professions, and labor market needs.

Distinguished visit to the Egypt International Digital 
Transformation Summit and Cybersecurity Conference 
and Exhibition – Egypt
Under the patronage of Prof. Mahmoud Abu El-Nasr, 
President of the University, and in coordination and 
supervision of Ms. Samar Dawoud, Student Activities 
Officer at the University, the Student Council organized a 
distinguished visit to the Egypt International Digital 
Transformation Summit and Cybersecurity Conference 
and Exhibition. This visit aimed to raise awareness and 
knowledge of the latest cybersecurity technologies in the 
world in the field of technology, digital transformation, and 
cybersecurity. 

University delegation visits Eastern university – Oman
In the framework of strengthening cooperation between 
the Arab Open University and the Eastern University, the 
University's Student Affairs and Alumni Department 
organized a visit to the Eastern University, where they met 
with the Director of Student Affairs, Student Activities and 
Career Guidance, and the Services Department. The two 
parties exchanged experiences.

University sponsors Lebanese University Sports Union 
awards ceremony – Lebanon
In moments of pride at the Lebanese University Sports 
Union (FSUL) awards ceremony, the university was 
honored to sponsor this major annual event that 
celebrates the achievements of young people in the field 
of sports. The university's sports team shone brightly, 
winning first place in the mini-football and futsal (small 
halls) championships, second place in the football (small 
halls) and women's skiing championships, and third place 
in the women's Muay Thai championship. The university in 
Lebanon is committed to supporting youth sports 
activities and promoting their growth and success.
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